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SPOTliOfll ®UTAH TECHNICAL COLLEGE 
A T SA LT lAKE 

REDWOOD ROAD CAMPUS 
P. 0 . BOX 31808 

SAL T LAKE CITY , UTAH 84131 

Number 52 For Employees of the College February 5, 1983 

FACILITIES DIVISION PLAYS WINTER QUARTER 
G U R E S 

ENRO LL-
MUSICAL CHAIRS 

At last the long- awaited move into new offices for 
the facilities division has taken place. Those 
personne l have moved into new offices constructed on 
the second level of the Construction Trades building . 

Among those affected are director of facilities Paul 
Gundersen; Gene Overson; and Jean Bird, and Cindy 
EwelJ. 

A plan room is also now part of that complex, and 
will house all plans on all the buildings on the 
campuses of Utah Technical College at Salt Lake. 

Maintenance foreman Rich Hickman likewise has 
moved into the same area. 

And the campus security offices are also on the 
upper level of the CT building. Police chief Stan 
Hoffman has re -located there, and the other police 
officers have quarters there . Additionally, there is a 
counter for obtaining parking stickers, etc . 

Vice-president for instruction Max Lowe and his 
immediate staff have moved into the a rea vacated by 
Paul Gundersen and his staff. 

Telephone extensions remain as previou:.;ly. 

The offices formerly occupied by Gene Overson and 
Rich Hickman, a re the site of the Purchasing depart­
·ment. Purchasing age nt Dean Sargent , and technician 
June Paxton are moving to that location . A catalog 
area is being esta blished there, too, so anyone 
can refer to comme rcial company lists and prices prior 
to orde ring supplie s a nd equipment. 

Further down the road it is expected that some 
remode ling will take place in the fiscal area , 
providing a different office for contro lle r Kent 
Ferrel, and a subsequent move for Mark Hamilton , 
deputy controller. 

Assistant to the president Brent Goodfellow is in 
Max Lowe 's previous office . 

Watch future insta llments for further exciting pass­
ages about Utah Tech 's continuing ga me of Just Try 
to Find Me! 

SE M NARS T 0 E N J 0 Y 

Feb. 8 "The Stockmarket, and the Invest ments of 
the ' 80's" presented by Greg Nelson 

Feb. 15 "Mid-Life Crisis and Coping Skills" 
featuring Janet Warburton 

Seminars are sponsored by the Skills Center , 
but are held in the Rampton building auditorium 
at 7 p.m. 

MEN T F 

The official third week report shows a record win ter 
quarter enrollment for Utah Tech. 

The 6 , 854 registra tions represent 544 more s tudents 
this quarter than winter one year a go. While the 
most recent enrollment figure falls 254 short of last 
autumn 's enrollment, it is within 15 FTE's at 4, 729 of 
last fall quarter's record high. 

Nearly 35 percent of the enrollment is fema le. 

Veterans actually account for 665 s tudents. 

Within the state of Utah 87 percent of the students 
come from Salt Lake county , 5. 6 percent from Davis 
county, and slightly less than 2 percent each from 
Tooele and Utah counties. All but 5 counties are 
represented a t the college . 

Nevada a nd Wyoming students head the out-of-state 
representation . And there are 31 students from fore i gn 
lands, ranging from China , to Pakistan; the Netherlands 
to Nigeria. 

HO NO RS R 0 L L S L I S T 4 2 4 ! 

A 4. 0 grade point ave ra ge was earned by ll9 students 
in fall quarter, according to dean of students Judd 
Morgan. That represe nts 28 percent of the 424 named 
to the Honor Roll. 

The Honor Roll is divided into two parts: the prestig­
ious President ' s List , for which one has to earn a 
minimum 3 . 80 GPA to be named to it; and the Dean's 
List , requiring a minimum 3 . 50 GPA. 

There were 235 students on the President's Lis t ; 
189 a chieving the Dean ' s List. 

Honor students accounted for a fraction under 6 per 
cent of the fall quarter enrollment. 

A R T SHOW I S N E A R 

No - w e a re not talking about the commercial art 
faculty a r t s how; nor the student a rt s how. This one 
is the a ll-personnel art s how . . . t he one where you 
enter your own best efforts in pencil , pen- and- ink , 
watercolor, oils, photography , ceramics, sculpt ing, etc. 

We' d like to see what you can do. Bring it in on 
Tuesday , Feb. 8, between 9 a.m. and noon to the 
College Center ' s Multi-Purpose Room. 

Public viewing by staff , faculty, students and others 
is from February 11 through the 25th . 



N 0 T E S & QUOTES 
N 0 M 

Welcome to Mike Te rry, newest full-time fa culty me mber F 0 R 
N A T I 0 N. S 
CO LLEGE 

SO U GHT 
SENATE 

in the School of Business. He teaches data process­
ing .. .. Former Deseret News education editor Lav0r 
Chaffin is writing s pecial stories on an occasional 
basis for the P.R. office ... Instructors Gayle Morawetz 
and Curtis Youngman were honore d recently by the 
Salt Lake Kiwanis C lub as outs tanding teachers . 
..• Approximately 10 students will go to Colorado State 
University, Feb. 17-19, to compete in the annual 
region 13 games tournament of the Association of 
College Unions-Inte rnational. Utah Tech is the 
defending champion. The games tournament includes 
pool, table tennis, backgammon, foosball, darts, chess . 
. . . The UTC Foundation will be having a boa rd meet­
ing on Feb. 10, at which time it is hoped to announce 
compos it ion of the high-powe red board. . .. Likewise, 
a new Alumni Council is being organized, with names 
intended to be announced soon. . . . The MDA Dance ­
a-thon on campus last week had a new wrinkle in that 
permission was granted to have a UTC Poster Child. 
The young boy chosen_, Gil Richards, 6, has had a 
form of MD almost since birth. His aunt, Julie 
Ahlstrom, attends school here . . .. DECA busine ss 
students are spearheading the upcoming Job Expo on 
campus in March. Larry Barr, sales management 
student, is hopeful up to 100 companies may take part. 
... Bob Beebe reports great success in student follow­
up surveys conducted recently. This will bec ome a 
regular activity , checking to see what students' 
evaluation of the college is, employment status, etc. 

All full-time c ontract UTC employees have been 
sent the Constitution and By- Laws for the Colle ge 
Senate. 

Now, nomina tions for the 20 senator posit­
ions are sou ght. Be s ure to read second and 
third pages of the constitution, which detail 
representation from groups. 

The nomination form must be in the PR Office 
(AD-160-B) before noon, February 7th. 

Ba lloting is t o be completed by February 14th. 

And initia 1 membership of the Senate will be 
announced at an All-Personne l Mee ting at 3 p.m. 
Thursday, February 17th in the Rampton auditorium. 

TAXES: LE SSEN ING THE PAI N 

Alex Stecker advises tha t a temporary special sect ion 
has been created at the front desk of the libra ry with 
a selection of books, IRS tapes, etc, on how to f ill 
out your tax returns, make the most of deductions, 
etc. Material needs to be used .!!:!._the library. Inquire 
at the circulating desk. 

And Frankie Ford announces that students are again 
participating in the VITA (Volunteer Income Tax 

ACTIVITIES AROUND C A M P U S Assis t a nce) program. 

Valentine Dinner Dance: Friday, February ll in the 
Copper Room of the College Cente r . Start s at 7 p.m. , 
concludes at midnight . Music for dancing by 
"Sapphire". Semi-formal dress. Tickets: $6 Single; 
$10 Couple. 

John Canan: Wednesday, February 16 in the Copper 
Room at noon. Free . This local singer/composer/ 
musician is building a wide following. 

Consumer Education Seminar, co-sponsored by the 
Utah state attorney-general's office and Utah Tech. 
Wednesday, Februa ry 16 at 6:30 p .m . in Rampton 
auditorium (room 203). Free. First of three one-hour 
lec ture s , this one will fea ture a ttorney Chuck Carlsen 
discussing making sense of securities . 

Computer User's Conference: A two-day conference , 
in part featuring UTC _faculty Herb Van Os, Heber 
Moulton, and Jerry Giles. Being held February 4-5 . 

"Desere t News " Newspaper Works hop: February 12 , 
in the College Center lower leve l. Prima rily inte nded 
for e le menta ry, some secondary, teachers . 

Adviser John Weimer notes that Circle K club on 
campus is sponsoring a Wendover trip on President's 
Day (Feb. 21). The group will leave Sa lt Lake City at 
9 a.m., returning at 7 p .m. Cos t is only $15 per 
person. Ta l k to John for further detai ls. 

Circle K i s also selling baske tball tic kets to the 
Jazz-Lakers game on February 26. The $7.50 seats 
are selling for $6. Again, see John for information. 

The south a !cover in the lower le ve 1 of the College 
Center has been set aside for VITA service. Beginning 
February 7th, it w ill opera te with qua lified student 
help each Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday from 2 p. m . 
to 8 p .m. (except President's Day) through April 13th . 

This free help program assists in preparation of 
less complica ted federa l and state tax re turns. There 
will be at leas t 2 students on d uty at all times, with 
3 available in the evening hours. No appointment is 
necessary. 

Students preparing the returns w i ll have passed the 
I.R.S.-conduc ted examination for this purpose. 

Assistance is particularly offered a ll members of 
the campus population, plus low-income, e lderly , 
handicapped or disadvanta ged cit izens. 

UTC THREESOME S TUDY 
TOOELE SHOPLIFTING 

Three DECA students have been informa lly he lping 
Tooele residents become more aware of shoplifting 
problems. 

A mini-campaign (details of which are being compiled 
for presentation in the mid-February state DECA con­
tests) have largely taken the form of surveys and 
reports of conclus ions. 

Some 36 percent of 150 junior high stude nts s urveyed 
admitted to ha ving shoplifted. Of those , 70 percent 
were boys. 
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